
MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING AND SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING, HELD ON 
AUGUST 18, 2003 AT 6:00 P.M., AT CITY HALL, 401 MARKET STREET, TOMBALL, TEXAS 77375 
 
 
 
PUBLIC HEARING WAS CALLED TO ORDER BY MAYOR HARRINGTON.  OTHER MEMBERS 
PRESENT:  

 
COUNCILMAN MARTIN 
COUNCILMAN GATLIN 
COUNCILMAN STOVALL 
COUNCILMAN FORD 
COUNCILMAN HOLLAND 

 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
 

CITY MANAGER – BEN GRIFFIN 
ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER – MARY COKER 
CITY SECRETARY – DORIS SPEER 
CHIEF OF POLICE – MICHAEL BLAKE 
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS – MARK MCCLURE 

    FINANCE DIRECTOR – SHERRIE MATTSON 
 FIRE MARSHALL – GENE WHITENACK 

CITY ENGINEER – DAVID KELLY 
ASSISTANT TO CITY MANAGER – TERRI DESHAZIER 

 
MAYOR HARRINGTON OPENED THE MEETING FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS ON THE PROPOSED 
ADOPTION OF THE CITY OF TOMBALL’S BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2003-2004.   
 
BEN GRIFFIN ADDRESSED THE PUBLIC, ADVISING THAT THE PROPOSED BUDGET 
CONTAINED NO PROPERTY TAX INCREASE AND THAT UTILITY RATES WOULD BE 
INCREASED TO FUND REPLACEMENT OF OUTDATED AND UNDERSIZED WATER LINES. 
 
NO PUBLIC COMMENTS WERE RECEIVED. 
 
MAYOR HARRINGTON ADJOURNED MEETING AT 6:03 P.M. 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED. 
 
 
 
 
(signed) Doris J. Speer      (signed) H. G. Harrington       
DORIS J. SPEER, TRMC     H. G. HARRINGTON  
CITY SECRETARY      MAYOR 


